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SATs 

We are immensely proud of all our Year 6 children who have worked so hard for their SATs. They all tried their very best in the tests this 

week and huge thanks go to all the teaching staff who have made the week so positive and made breakfast time such fun. Well done, 

too, to all the Year 2 children who have taken tests in maths and reading. You are all superstars!   

Maths Mastery 

This year we have taken a new approach to maths at St Leonard’s by adopting the Mastery approach. Working alongside other local and 

Oxfordshire schools we have put the emphasis squarely on children becoming more fluent with their number facts and times tables 

facts.  Children are encouraged to explain their thinking out loud, often taking opportunities to challenge or support others using rea-

soning to think things through. This is leading to more connections being made in the brain and greater learning and confidence in solv-

ing maths problems.  

Ramadan 

Many thanks to Mrs Malik who presented our assembly this Tuesday to tell us all about the festival of Ramadan. Ramadan is the ninth 

month of the Islamic lunar calendar and will finish on Thursday 14th June. It is a period for spiritual reflection, acts of charity and for 

spending time with loved ones. Ramadan Mubarak! 

Attendance 

One more week to go to half term and most children are on course for a silver or gold sticker for 96% and above attendance. We are 

still getting requests for holidays during term time and these cannot be authorised under any circumstances. Families where a child 

misses five or more days of school WILL be issued with a Penalty Notice Warning upon their return. 

Summer Fete 

Our summer fete is only just over a month away!  The PTFA are looking for tombola and lucky dip donations and also for people who 

are willing to cook a native cultural dish for our Around The World food stall.  Please leave your names at reception and someone will 

contact you.  

Banbury Friendship Festival 

This Sunday, 20 May, is the Friendship Festival, a time for different parts of the community to join each other for some fun and      

friendship. Details are attached with this newsletter. 

 

Best wishes,  

Neil Blackwell 

From the Headteacher 



      

Find out what  is happening in our church by going to 

their  website:     

http://saintleonards.org 

St Leonard’s Church 

W/c 21 May   Aspirations Week 

Tuesday 22 May  PTFA meeting 7.00pm 

Wednesday 23 May  Year 1 learning afternoon 

Wednesday 23 May  Evening for Romanian parents 6.00pm 

Thursday 24 May  Year 1 Pirate Party Day 

Friday 25 May  Aspirations dressing up day – dress as 

    your future career! Collection for  

    Christian Aid 

Monday 28 May  Half term holiday starts 

Monday 4 June   Training Day 

Friday 8 June   Aylmerton residential trip departs 

Friday 22 June  Summer Fete 

            Facebook 

 

Educational Visits  

   Dates for your diary ... 

 

We have put links to the school Facebook 
page and ‘parents and carers’ page on the school 
website. All positive comments welcomed! 

     Pet Show 

S down 

Understanding Your Child  

 

This term is your last chance to access the free course Understanding Your Child www.inourplace.co.uk  
Just go to the link and apply the code: STLEONARDSSEP18 

Over the course of the term I will provide you with some edited highlights from the course: 

Stages of development – If you know what your child is likely to do at different stages of development you’ll understand them better. 
You’ll be able to help them and respond to their needs.  
 
What is the exact age and stage of development of your child? Think about what they’re trying to do at the moment: are they learning 
to crawl, to prepare for SATs, to overcome friendship difficulties? 
 
What changes have taken place in their lives recently? Have you recently moved house? Is there a new baby due or has an older sibling 
left home?     
 
If we know what to expect then we can make allowances and anticipate how they might be feeling. 
The Understanding Your Child leaflet Developmental Milestones is attached.  

 

 

At St Leonard’s we pride ourselves in offering children a range of opportunities to enhance their learning, both inside and outside the 
classroom. In order for us to provide educational visits away from school, it is necessary to ask parents and carers for a voluntary     
contribution towards the cost of the visit. To help you budget letters about visits are sent out in good time and visits can be paid for in 
instalments; and if a trip costs more than £10 pupils in receipt of pupil premium can have a 50% reduction in the cost of the visit. We 
ask for payment to be paid on Parent Pay (this also gives your permission for your child to attend the visit).   

Unfortunately, if we do not have enough voluntary contributions towards a visit, the school does not have sufficient money to cover 
the shortfall.  The trip will have to be cancelled, and several trips are currently at risk. In addition, if we do not have permission to take 
your child on the visit they cannot go. If you have any problems with Parent Pay or with providing a voluntary contribution please see 
one of the Office Team. 

http://www.inourplace.co.uk

